
 

MEMO 
 
  
TO:  Gene Ransom 
  CEO MedChi, The Maryland State Medical Society   
  
FROM:  Andrea Mullin  
 
DATE:  April 22, 2020 
 
SUBJECT: Additional Telehealth Grant Opportunities 
 
 
 
Below are recent funding opportunities from The Federal Communications Commission (FCC) related to its COVID-19 
Telehealth and Connected Care Pilot Programs.  
  

1. COVID-19 Telehealth Program: This $200 million Program supports health care providers responding to the 
COVID-19 pandemic by providing eligible health care providers support to purchase telecommunications 
services, information services, and devices necessary to enable the provision of telemedicine services during this 
emergency period. It will provide selected applicants with full funding for these eligible telehealth services and 
devices. In order to receive funding, eligible health care providers must submit an application to the Commission 
for this program, and the Commission would award funds to selected applicants on a rolling basis until the funds 
are exhausted or until the current pandemic has ended.  Information 

  
2. Connected Care Pilot Program: This three-year Pilot Program will provide universal service support to help 

defray health care providers’ qualifying costs of providing connected care services. It will target funding to 
eligible health care providers, with a primary focus on pilot projects that primarily benefit low-income or veteran 
patients. The Pilot Program will make available up to $100 million, which is separate from the budgets of the 
existing Universal Service Fund (USF) programs and the COVID-19 Telehealth Program. The Pilot Program will 
provide funding for selected pilot projects to cover 85% of the eligible costs of broadband connectivity, network 
equipment, and information services necessary to provide connected care services to the intended patient 
population. In order to participate, eligible health care providers must submit an application to the Commission 
for the Pilot Program, and the Commission will announce the selected pilot projects. Information 

  
Eligibility for COVID-19 Telehealth Program and Connected Care Pilot Program: 
It should be noted that only select “health care providers” are eligible for funding. In this context, the applicable statute 
defines a health care provider to mean:  
  

 post-secondary educational institutions offering health care instruction, teaching hospitals, and medical schools; 

 community health centers or health centers providing health care to migrants; 

 local health departments or agencies; 

 community mental health centers; 

 not-for-profit hospitals; 

 rural health clinics; 

 skilled nursing facilities (as defined in section 395i–3(a) of title 42); and 

 consortia of health care providers consisting of one or more entities described in clauses (i) through (vii). 
  

https://documentcloud.adobe.com/link/track?uri=urn:aaid:scds:US:acc911ad-06a1-4848-a31f-7d92f1556691
https://documentcloud.adobe.com/link/track?uri=urn%3Aaaid%3Ascds%3AUS%3Afc3ceec6-e65f-40ac-8e2a-c6ad98c4bd0b
https://www.law.cornell.edu/uscode/text/42/395i%E2%80%933#_blank
https://www.law.cornell.edu/definitions/uscode.php?width=840&height=800&iframe=true&def_id=47-USC-681888932-1298795591&term_occur=999&term_src=#_blank


 
 
Below is additional information from the FCC’s recent announcement.  
  
COVID-19 Telehealth Program: Today we establish a $200 million emergency COVID-19 Telehealth Program to implement 
the CARES Act and ensure access to connected care services and devices in response to the ongoing COVID-19 pandemic 
and surge in demand for connected care services. The support provided through the COVID-19 Telehealth Program will 
help eligible health care providers purchase telecommunications services, information services, and devices necessary to 
provide critical connected care services, whether for treatment of coronavirus or other health conditions during the 
coronavirus pandemic. This COVID-19 Telehealth Program is funded through a $200 million appropriation signed into law 
as part of the CARES Act, and this program will not rely on USF support. 
  
We will begin accepting applications for the COVID-19 Telehealth Program immediately after publication of this Report 
and Order and notice of the Office of Management and Budget’s (OMB) approval of the COVID-19 Telehealth Program 
information collection requirements in the Federal Register. We direct the Wireline Competition Bureau (WCB or Bureau) 
to review the COVID-19 Telehealth Program applications, select participants, and make funding awards on a rolling basis 
until the funding is exhausted or until the current pandemic has ended, consistent with the criteria outlined in this Report 
and Order. We also direct the Bureau to announce the selected applicants and funding awards for the COVID-19 
Telehealth Program applicants. The deadline for filing applications for the Pilot Program will be 45 days from the effective 
date of the Pilot Program rules or 120 days from the release date of this Report and Order, whichever is later. We will 
review the applications and our pilot project selections will be guided by the criteria outlined in this Report and Order and 
our strong interest in targeting limited Pilot Program resources towards patient populations, health conditions, and 
geographic areas where we believe USF funding for connected care services is most needed. We will announce the 
selected pilot projects and our rationale for selecting specific pilot projects. 

 

 The FCC will limit the program to nonprofit and public eligible health care providers. 

 It is in the public interest to support connected care services being provided to patients by eligible health 
care providers even when provided from a temporary or mobile location that is operated by the eligible 
health care provider. 

 Interested health care providers that do not already have an eligibility determination can obtain one by 
filling an FCC Form 460 with the Universal Service Administrative Company (USAC). 

 For purposes of the COVID-19 Telehealth Program, we establish a separate, streamlined application 
process in order to more expeditiously address the needs of eligible health care providers impacted by the 
coronavirus pandemic. Specifically, under the COVID-19 Telehealth Program, eligible health care providers 
must submit an application to the Bureau with sufficient information that will allow the Bureau to make 
selections and funding amount determinations. 

 COVID-19 Telehealth Program applicants will also be required, at the time of submission of their 
application, to certify, among other things, that they will comply with the Health Insurance Portability and 
Accountability Act (HIPAA) and other applicable privacy and reimbursement laws and regulations, and 
applicable medical licensing laws and regulations, as waived or modified in connection with the COVID-19 
pandemic, as well as all applicable COVID-19 Telehealth Program requirements and procedures, including 
the requirement to retain records to demonstrate compliance with the COVID-19 Telehealth Program 
requirements and procedures for three years following the last date of service, subject to audit. 

 WCB, in consultation with the FCC’s Connect2Health Task Force, will evaluate the COVID-19 Telehealth 
Program applications and will select participants based on applicants’ responses to the criteria listed 
above. Our goal is to select applications that target areas that have been hardest hit by COVID-19 and 
where the support will have the most impact on addressing the health care needs. As indicated above, the 
funds for the COVID-19 Telehealth Program will be awarded on a rolling basis until they are exhausted or 
until the current pandemic ends. 

  
Report and Order: https://docs.fcc.gov/public/attachments/FCC-20-44A1.pdf 
 
 
 

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__docs.fcc.gov_public_attachments_FCC-2D20-2D44A1.pdf&d=DwMFAg&c=iqeSLYkBTKTEV8nJYtdW_A&r=ib5yAj0qegMfG4MKC20R6Z5FPEReQjbeZKCJDQH8D70&m=wUjiuCvt9NzRq4B-FzS0AeFPDPDCDu81D_HYWWkZYqs&s=yjUYerqfh1ttxknJLYab6bh4wjmdPIFLr1F5IcJeBL8&e=#_blank


 

Additional funding opportunities are listed below. 
 

3. Distance Learning and Telemedicine Grant Program: Deadline: July 13 
USDA Rural Development offers support to help rural communities use the unique capabilities of 
telecommunications to connect to each other and to the world, overcoming the effects of remoteness 
and low population density. Application Guide. Second Application Window Opens April 14, 2020. 
Information 
 

4. HRSA Telehealth Network Grant Program: Deadline: June 15 
United States Department of Health and Human Services provides grants to promote rural tele-
emergency services with an emphasis on tele-stroke, tele-behavioral health, and Tele-Emergency Medical 
Services. Information  

 

 

https://nam02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Furldefense.com%2Fv3%2F__https%3A%2Fgcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com%2F%3Furl%3Dhttps*3A*2F*2Flnks.gd*2Fl*2FeyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMzMsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMDA0MTMuMjAwNzI1MzEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5yZC51c2RhLmdvdi9zaXRlcy9kZWZhdWx0L2ZpbGVzL0ZZMjAyMF9ETFRfQXBwX0d1aWRlX0ZpbmFsLnBkZiJ9.PrHk7G0nGYZPvTPBwF4HOsWzVq6wJRmCLT8-SZOYsb8*2Fbr*2F77326083865-l%26data%3D02*7C01*7C*7Cff25363407524538883108d7dfbb99d3*7Ced5b36e701ee4ebc867ee03cfa0d4697*7C0*7C0*7C637223869138763062%26sdata%3DYb0m8TAwbSTUYbP5KYR9y3y*2B0saQCkvHqYFOk8XUeq4*3D%26reserved%3D0__%3BJSUlJSUlJSUlJSUlJSUlJQ!!AdoWyQ-9Vto!0kp6kZB3f-iPsi6nHS5piC61X91IsNfpqfSdQa8Y6H5L87tLUmXqudkjQwl6tENN6Q%24&data=01%7C01%7CCraig.Behm%40crisphealth.org%7C2153c14a16764f149ffa08d7e39ebef8%7C090de1e8dcda43378f7a5366b16caa92%7C0&sdata=GrArtvnKzagwyE9jFb8O%2FbOp1wxzcWUOeWJUm61k96A%3D&reserved=0#_blank
https://nam02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Furldefense.com%2Fv3%2F__https%3A%2Fgcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com%2F%3Furl%3Dhttps*3A*2F*2Flnks.gd*2Fl*2FeyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMzIsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMDA0MTMuMjAwNzI1MzEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5yZC51c2RhLmdvdi9wcm9ncmFtcy1zZXJ2aWNlcy9kaXN0YW5jZS1sZWFybmluZy10ZWxlbWVkaWNpbmUtZ3JhbnRzIn0.AIIpqBvAOy1PWP_IkkAPFDX9ovi_mRN2nwm6oegsMNw*2Fbr*2F77326083865-l%26data%3D02*7C01*7C*7Cff25363407524538883108d7dfbb99d3*7Ced5b36e701ee4ebc867ee03cfa0d4697*7C0*7C0*7C637223869138763062%26sdata%3DpXMgaFIosbdB5qyoGScm3CF0ttg1I*2FUHwkVE49k0ZxY*3D%26reserved%3D0__%3BJSUlJSUlJSUlJSUlJSUlJQ!!AdoWyQ-9Vto!0kp6kZB3f-iPsi6nHS5piC61X91IsNfpqfSdQa8Y6H5L87tLUmXqudkjQwmx-zOPVA%24&data=01%7C01%7CCraig.Behm%40crisphealth.org%7C2153c14a16764f149ffa08d7e39ebef8%7C090de1e8dcda43378f7a5366b16caa92%7C0&sdata=euOtVmFFNpYFLmryru5DY02%2B%2F3CxVxlCAA%2FuZKSFXKg%3D&reserved=0#_blank
https://nam02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Furldefense.com%2Fv3%2F__https%3A%2Fgcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com%2F%3Furl%3Dhttps*3A*2F*2Flnks.gd*2Fl*2FeyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMjYsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMDA0MTMuMjAwNzI1MzEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5ncmFudHMuZ292L3dlYi9ncmFudHMvdmlldy1vcHBvcnR1bml0eS5odG1sP29wcElkPTMxNTg4MiJ9.RuzvuWNg5oLR1sMqY2VTugNogEghi1PLEKQoLWB5-X4*2Fbr*2F77326083865-l%26data%3D02*7C01*7C*7Cff25363407524538883108d7dfbb99d3*7Ced5b36e701ee4ebc867ee03cfa0d4697*7C0*7C0*7C637223869138743146%26sdata%3DFH*2F*2F3ZbsOO8zX025UDlMPCK8PwxM4Cbx8F0kX*2BDtBmc*3D%26reserved%3D0__%3BJSUlJSUlJSUlJSUlJSUlJSUl!!AdoWyQ-9Vto!0kp6kZB3f-iPsi6nHS5piC61X91IsNfpqfSdQa8Y6H5L87tLUmXqudkjQwnKfQ3KWg%24&data=01%7C01%7CCraig.Behm%40crisphealth.org%7C2153c14a16764f149ffa08d7e39ebef8%7C090de1e8dcda43378f7a5366b16caa92%7C0&sdata=hH3sdCEBBqV9qYLyXSh%2FfYroZytpyD5s2w58e4dIcYI%3D&reserved=0#_blank

